
Glenfall News 
...a newsletter to inform the school community about 

the day to day life of our school. 
 
 

 Friday 30th September 2016 

A word from the head....... 
 
Another busy few weeks have passed since the 
last newsletter and we are already half way to half 
term. The French Residential visit was once again 
another amazing week. The children were so well 
behaved and were amazing advocates for the 
school. The children conquered some personal 
challenges and had some amazing first              
experiences like tasting snails and frogs legs. 
Thank you to all of the staff who left their own 
families to          supervise the children. Mrs Uppal 
planned an    amazing enrichment week for those 
children that didn't join the trip to France. They 
had an amazing week creating an Egyptian themed 
piano, walking to Dowdeswell Resevoir, Kayaking 
at Croft Farm and spending time in Forest School. 
 
Last weekend a group of children and staff took 
part in The Cheltenham Half Marathon Schools 
Challenge. Mrs Nye, Miss Clapham and Mr Radley 
ran with the children in a pacey race.                     
Congratulations to Ivor Northup who came in 5th 
position with a time of just over five minutes. Well 
done to all of the competitors. Thank you to Mrs 
Whyte for organising the event and for training the 
children to run their miles in the run up to the 
race. Mrs Seeley and several parents also ran the             
Cheltenham Half Marathon. Well done to them all. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All the classes across the school are very settled 
and are now fully engrossed in their learning and 
topics. The Reception children have completed 
their first full week in school and joined us in            
assembly today for the first time. We have had a 
good number of parents sign up to be mystery 
readers but there’s always room for more. 
 
I hope some of you will be able to join us for the 
Harverst Celebration next Friday at 11am to see 
the pupils perform and to join in some Harvest 
songs. 
 

Have a good weekend - Anthony Mitchell 
 

SuperStars will be running FUN Multi 
Sports Holiday Course at the school over 
the October Half Term (Monday 24th       
October – Friday 28th October). The 
course is suitable for all children aged     
4-11 and runs from 8.45-15.30 Daily 
(Mini Stars - 4 year olds finish at 13:00, 
SuperStars - aged 5+ finish at 15:30). 
For more information and to book please 
get in touch with SuperStars directly on 
0845 241 3682 or at: 
 https://bookings.super-stars.org.uk/ 

  

Keep us up to date 
 

If you have moved house, changed telephone numbers 
or set up a new email account please let the office 

know so that we can accurately maintain our records to      
ensure that we can contact you in case of an         

emergency and communicate with you effectively. 
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http://www.wpclipart.com/time/calendar/09_September/calendar_September_30.png.html
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjTiuPewLbPAhXsAMAKHWe9A1sQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartkid.com%2Fharvest-sunday-christian-cliparts%2F&bvm=bv.134495766,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNGXIewvW0tQ5gHhGVAfQ
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj_m8ax-7bPAhUGLhoKHebDBUUQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.thisismoney.co.uk%2Fmoney%2Fsaving%2Farticle-3312593%2FWhy-Barclays-using-smiley-faces-answer-customers-que


                                       Diary Dates 
 
 

October 
4th October  - Height & Weight measurements YR&Y6 
7th October  - Harvest Assembly and collection 
1Oth October  - Life Education Van 
11th October  - Life Education Van 
14th October  - Albert Dix Football Tournament 
14th October  - FrOGS Disco KS1 6pm & KS2 7.15pm 
17th October  - Bikeability starts for Y6 
19th October  - School Closes for Half Term 
31st October  - Term starts. 
31st October  - Deadline for Secondary School Applications  
      for Y6 pupils 
31st October  - Book Fair arrives in school 
 

November 
1st November  - Parent/Teacher Meetings 3.40pm - 6.30pm 
3rd November  - Parent/Teacher Meetings 3.40pm - 5pm 
7th November  - FrOGS AGM     
9th November  - Open afternoon for Reception Intake 2017 
18th November - Children in Need Day 
21st November - School Photographs 
 
25th November - INSET Day  - SCHOOL CLOSED 
 

Advanced notice of  a few dates: 
10th December - FrOGS Christmas Fair 
12th December   - Christmas performance pm (1.30pm) 
13th December   - Christmas performance evening (6.30pm) 
15th December - Everyman Panto—Jack and The Beanstalk 
 
7th March   - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.40pm  -  5pm 
9th March  - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.40pm  -  6.30pm 
29th June  - Sports Day at 1pm 
7th July   - Reports out to parents 
21st July   - Leaver’s Assembly 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

French Club 
 

French with Lena every 
Monday  

3.20pm - 4pm.  
 

The club caters for        
beginners and improvers. 

Please contact Lena  
directly if you would like 

your child to join the club. 
01242 242246 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Secondary Transfer 
Deadline for secondary 
school transfer applications 
is 31st October. 
 
Half Term Sports Camp 
SuperStars will be running 
a half term holiday sports 
camp. Further details and 
booking information to     
follow. 
Harvest Assembly 
There will be a Harvest    
Assembly on Friday 7th      
October at 11.00am.        
Parents are invited to      
attend. Further information 
to follow. 
Allergies 
If you are aware that your 
child has a food allergy can 
you please inform your 
child’s class teacher and 
the school office if you 
have not done so already. 
Information relating to   
allergens in food produced 
from by the school is      
available for the school 
kitchen. Please ask at       
reception for further       
information 
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Attendance 
 

Regular attendance at school is obviously very important to ensure that children get the most out of 
the learning opportunities available to them. There is a very strong link between attendance and 
achievement and together we must seek to ensure that all children achieve to the best of their          
abilities. 
 

Appointments 
Please try to make appointments for after the school day. Missing parts of a day is disruptive to the 
child leaving the classroom and for the children within it. We do appreciate that some appointments 
for specialists and consultants are very difficult to have any control over, and accept that it may be     
unavoidable to have to take time during the school day. 
 

Term Time Holidays 
Leave of absence for term time holiday can no longer be authorised by schools. Therefore, if a parent 
takes a child out of school for a holiday in term time it will be recorded as an unauthorised absence. 
This could in turn lead to a warning and ultimately a fine. Please try to take all holidays during the set 
school holiday periods. 
 

Arriving Late? 
Pupils arriving after 8.55am will be marked in the register as being late. Pupils arriving after 9.25am     
without any prior notification will be recorded as an unauthorised absence. 
 

Persistent Absenteeism 
From September 2015 the Government has reduced the persistent absence threshold from 15% to 
10%. This means that a child missing 38 sessions in a school year will be deemed as being persistently 
absent. 38 sessions equates to only 19 school days per year. Therefore any family taking 10 days        
unauthorised absence will be close to reaching the threshold for the school to report persistent            
absenteeism to the Local Authority. Authorised absences for illness, medical appointments, exclusions 
and other authorised absences are also considered in the context of persistent absenteeism. Therefore 
it is clear to see that 10 days unauthorised holiday and 9 days illness in a year would mean that your 
child would be deemed to have reached the persistent absenteeism threshold. 
 

Some facts to think about 
 
 

One half day’s absence a week results in a pupil attaining only  
90% attendance. 

 

If this absence continues, the pupil will have missed the equivalent of four whole weeks of lessons in the school 
year.  

 
 

Over five years this absence will total half a school year. 
 

There is a clear link between attendance and achievement ! 

Charlton Kings Parish Plan 
 

Charlton Kings Parish Council is          
inviting all people who live or work in 
Charlton Kings to complete a simple 
questionnaire to help create a Parish 
Plan. The council want to reflect the 
priorities and aspirations of the          
community in the Plan which will 
shape a vision for the development of 
Charlton Kings for the next 5 -10 
years. 
The questionnaire is available at 
www.charltonkingsparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Hard copies are available at various 
locations around the parish with ballot 
boxes open from 1st October to 1st  
November at:  
 

Badham Pharmacy, London Road 
Smith & Mann, Lyfield Road West 
Charlton Kings Library, Church Piece 

http://www.charltonkingsparishcouncil.gov.uk/



